
 
 

FUNCTIONAL ENOCRINOLOGY OF OHIO 
 

In-Office Therapies 

 

Each visit, you will perform specific therapies in our office.  In order to complete your therapies 

appropriately, I ask that you please try to arrive within 10 minutes of your scheduled 

appointment time.  When patients arrive too early or too late it will interfere with the flow of 

the therapies in the back and may slow your visit as well as others. So please be courteous to our 

other patients and arrive at your scheduled time. We certainly understand that schedules change 

so if you do need to shift your appointment time more than 10 minutes, please be sure to call the 

front desk and let them know. We expect you to be active in your doing your therapies. It is 

important that you can do them as you will continue to do some of these at home.  

REMEMBER: What you talk about, you bring about! When you focus on your pain, your 

fatigue, your symptoms, you literally ingrain these very problems into your nervous system. I 

may not ask you at every visit how you are feeling, and this is exactly why. Understand, patients 

that are being treated in our office are chronically ill and as such it is going to take time to 

recover. Be patient, keep a positive attitude, and know that you, me, and my staff are doing 

everything we can to accelerate your recovery. 

Many patients who suffer from chronic neurologic conditions have areas of decreased cortical or 

cerebellar function.  Imbalances in brain function indicate areas of decreased cellular health in 

the brain.  As neurons in the brain degenerate, the body's ability to function may become 

impaired. When there is an area of the brain that fails to function as efficiently as it should, other 

areas of the brain begin to overfire, causing imbalance and dysfunction in the body. Brain Based 

Therapies are used to rehabilitate the specific area of decreased function. The following pages 

list the therapies we offer in our office.  You will be doing a specific program based upon your 

neurological exam results.  You should read about the therapies that were recommended for you 

so you understand WHY you are doing them and how they retrain the specific areas of the brain 

that are weak or deficient. Your therapies will often be similar throughout your treatment, but 

you may notice that treatment lengths vary on some therapies. This is what is intended for you. 

Changing times and using subtle variations in the therapies allows for an altered experience in 

the brain and helps maintain the maximum effectiveness of the treatments.  



 
 

THERAPY LIST 

 

Therapy Description 

 
Acupuncture 

 

A procedure used in or adapted from 
Chinese medical practice in which specific 
body areas are pierced with fine needles for 
therapeutic purposes or to relieve pain or 
produce regional anesthesia. They are12 
meridians or energy pathways to allow the 
flow of “CHI” (energy). This procedure is 
usually painless.  

Anti-Saccades 

This is more advanced for the frontal lobe 
rehabilitation. This is a progression from 
the Saccadic Exercises. The patient would 
look at the therapist’s nose. As the therapist 
wiggles one finger the patient would look at 
the finger that you do not move. With a 
right brain deficit we would wiggle the left 
finger more often. So that your moving your 
eyes to his left more than to his right. 
With a left brain deficit we wiggle the right 
finger more often. So that your moving your 
eyes to his right more than to the left. This 
allows the weak side of the brain to work 
more and become healthier.  

Applied Kinesiology 

 

Applied kinesiology (AK) is a form of 
muscle testing as a primary feedback 
mechanism to examine how a person’s body 
is functioning. When properly applied, the 
outcome of an Applied Kinesiology may 
determine the best form of therapy for the 
patient. It can also be used to desensitize 
patients to certain allergens such as dust, 
mold, foods etc.  
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Arthrostim 

 

This is an electrical instrument that gives 
12-14 impulses per second into the joints 
and surrounding musculature. It is painless. 
The repetitive impulses create multiple 
stretch reflexes in the muscles around your 
spine that fire into the brain. This is a hand 
held instrument that vibrates. You may have 
vibration to either a left sided joint or right 
side joint depending upon which side the 
cerebellum was the weakest.  For example 
if during your exam it was determined that 
your right cerebellum was weaker, a hand 
held vibration may be used on your right 
shoulder, right elbow, right knee, or right 
ankle to increase the stimulation into your 
right cerebellum which will fire into your 
left brain. 

 
Auditory Stimulation 

Music and Sound Therapy 
 

 

For a right brain deficit block the right ear, 
or listen to music in the left ear For a left 
brain deficit block the left ear, or listen to 
music in the right ear. We have CDs 
available for your client, which contain 
music specifically designed to stimulate 
your client’s deficit. If you are not using 
one of our cds, you can use nature music to 
stimulate the right brain, or you can use fast 
paced, upbeat music to stimulate the left 
brain. Auditory stimulation may be utilized 
to cause the same side cerebellum to fire to 
the opposite side brain. For example, sound 
in the left ear causes the left cerebellum to 
fire into right brain. This can cause a 
positive effect in blood pressure, and pulse 
rate. You may have heard the old saying 
that, “music calms the beast.” 
For a right brain deficit block the right ear 
(with an ear plug), or listen to music in the 
left ear. For a left brain deficit block the left 
ear (with an ear plug), or listen to music in 
the right ear. 
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Breathing Exercises 
 

 

Breathing exercises may be used to increase 
the amount of oxygen we have going to the 
brain. Remember The brain need glucose, 
oxygen and stimulation. Breathing exercises 
can also be used to calm down the nervous 
system. 

Bridging 

 

This is started when it is found that you 
may have a problem with the basic part of 
your cerebellum. The cerebellum is the 
oldest part of your brain and has to do with 
coordination. Some people think that they 
are just naturally awkward. This is not the 
case. The oldest part of your cerebellum is 
weak or underdeveloped. 

Calorics (Ear) 

 

This is where warm or cold water or air 
may be put in one ear on the side of the 
weaker cerebellum. Using Cold or Hot 
Water in the ear stimulates the vestibular 
system and the cerebellum. This can be a 
very effective treatment for those with 
balance disorders and severe chronic pain. 
This causes the bad cerebellum to fire into 
the opposite weak brain side. This is also 
very helpful in treatment of 
vertigo/dizziness. 

Cross Crawl 

 

This is also started when it is felt that you 
lack coordination. This is where someone 
may say that they are just getting older, or 
they’ve been clumsy all their life. That’s not 
true. You have an underdeveloped 
cerebellum. This will retrain your 
cerebellum, the area responsible for your 
coordination.  
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Repetitive Cervical Traction 
Therapy 

 

 
 

The repetitive cervical traction works by 
supporting the cervical curve while you 
perform extension exercises against light 
resistance. You should place the small loop 
at the top and the rubber band in the center 
of you neck. Pull straight forward with your 
arms and then slowly extend your head 
back against resistance and slowly return to 
neutral again. One repetition should take 
about 4 seconds. Gradually increase the 
number of reps you perform each visit. 
Build up until you can perform 40 
repetitions with no pain. This exercise is 
your responsibility to perform each visit if it 
was ordered for you 
If you are waiting for a staff person feel free 
to grab the curve restorer and begin the 
exercises. 

Ergometer 
 

 

The Upper Body Ergometer is like an 
exercise bike for the arms. This fires to the 
cerebellum increasing activation of the 
cerebellum.  
The arms fire more powerfully to the 
cerebellum than the legs. UBE is good for 
firing into the cerebellum therefore 
activating brain. This is especially good 
with insomnia, and restless leg syndrome. 
The Lower Body Ergometer fires to the 
front part of the brain, the frontal lobe, and 
may be used as one progresses in one’s 
treatment program. These exercises is a 
powerful cerebellum stimulation and a 
MUST DO therapy for patients with chronic 
health issues. 

Eyelights  

 

This is extremely powerful. If you have a 
right bad brain these lights will be flashing 
on the left side of your eyes which fires into 
the right brain. If you have a left bad brain 
these eyelights will be flashing on the right 
side of your eyes only, which fires into the 
left brain. Light based therapy targets and 
rehabilitates areas of cortical degeneration. 
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Infrared Earth Wrappe 
 

 

This is used to promote an increase in the 
metabolic rate and healing rate to the 
involved tissue. This type of heat has an 
immediate soothing effect, decreasing joint 
stiffness and muscle spasms by increasing 
the frequency of firing of the cerebellum 
and brain. Do not do this at home unless 
instructed by one of the doctors.  

Interactive Metronome 
 
 

 

Interactive Metronome-IM works on the 
body and mind simultaneously in a 
motivating and engaging way while 
addressing critical timing skills that 
underlie all of our human capabilities (i.e., 
speech, language, attention, 
memory/learning, reading, motor skills, 
self-control, etc) As timing in the brain 
becomes more synchronous through IM 
training, the brain’s efficiency and 
performance also improves. This leads to 
gains in focus, cognitive speed, language 
processing, reading achievement, and motor 
skills (coordination, gait, balance). This 
works well when both the cerebellum and 
the brain need to be stimulated with a low 
demand on the brain. This exercise requires 
the patient to keep up with a certain sets of 
beats or rythym. This works really well with 
people who suffer with Autism, ADHD, and 
ADD. This can demonstrate amazing results 
with these type of patients. 

Interferential Current Therapy  
 

It uses a mid-frequency electrical signal to 
treat muscular spasms and strains. The 
current produces a massaging effect over 
the affected area at periodic intervals, and 
this stimulates the secretion of endorphins, 
the body's natural pain relievers, thus 
relaxing strained muscles and promoting 
soft-tissue healing 

Intersegmental Traction 

 

This is performed on a mechanical table, 
and increases vibration into the dorsal 
column, the back part of the spinal cord. 
This form of vibration tells the brain where 
the body is in space. 
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Ion Detoxification Foot Bath 

 

We all accumulate toxins in our body 
through the food we intake, and the 
environment we live in.  We live in a toxic 
world.  As the toxins accumulate in our 
bodies it can cause GI distress, muscle pain, 
and chronic fatigue.  The Ion Detoxification 
Foot Bath system is a researched method of 
removing heavy metals and many other 
toxins from our bodies.  

Laser 
 

Low Level Laser-This is a highly 
researched low level laser that stimulates 
regeneration of cells throughout the body. It 
also helps to decrease inflammation in 
tissues. We use the Erchonia PL5000 Laser, 
the world's premier low level laser.  For 
more information on this state of the art 
laser therapy visit www.erchonia.com. 
Laser therapy is a painless form of 
phototherapy, which involves the 
application of low power coherent light to 
injuries and lesions to stimulate healing. 
Laser therapy is used to increase the speed, 
quality and tensile strength of tissue repair, 
resolve inflammation, increase range of 
motion and give pain relief. 

Letters 
 

A  B 
Observing large letters stimulates the right 
brain. Observing small letters stimulates the 
left brain 

Neuro-Focus 

 

This is a brain balancing therapy targeting 
brain frequencies of activation. Balancing 
brain activation levels can lead to a more 
calming state or a more alert state based on 
the frequencies of light and sound used. 
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Neurofeedback 
 
 

 

Neurofeedback  (also called neurotherapy) 
is a non-invasive process where brain waves 
are monitored in real time by a computer, 
which can then use that information to 
produce changes in brainwave activity. The 
process of adjusting brainwave activity is 
known as operant conditioning, which is a 
method where rewards for positive behavior 
increase learning capabilities. Initially, a 
Brain Map is performed where you wear a 
bathing suit like cap with 19 sensors in it. 
We will run a Brain Map and send it to a 
normative database and a statistical analysis 
and then we interpret it. We then retrain the 
brain by having you watch a movie. The 
movie will only play when your brain 
waves are firing in the right frequency 
range that we have set. If your brain waves 
go out of the specific ranges, the movie will 
slow down or go black. The brain will want 
to watch the movie and be rewarded, so it 
will go back into the right frequency and the 
movie will continue to play. This normally 
requires 40- 60 sessions. A second brain 
map will be performed after the initial 20 
sessions. Read more about this 
revolutionary treatment at my website: 
 www.brain 
balancingandneurofeedbackcenter .com 

 Manipulation (Unilateral) 

The extremities (shoulder, elbow, wrist, 
knees, or ankle), lower back, and neck may 
be adjusted. Joint manipulation is only 
performed on one side of the body to 
increase brain function of the opposite 
brain, and same side cerebellum (back part 
of the brain). Example: Adjusting the right 
side causes the right cerebellum to fire to 
the left side of the brain. 

Manipulation (Diversified) 

 

 
This is the traditional "hands on" 
Chiropractic adjustment. This adjustment 
technique is safe and is the most stimulation 
your brain can receive from a single 
treatment. The extremities offer the least 
brain stimulation and the neck the most.   
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Manipulation (Activator) 
 

The activator is a small handheld spring-
loaded instrument which delivers a small 
impulse to the spine. It was found to give 
off no more than 0.3 J of kinetic energy in a 
3-millisecond pulse. The aim is to produce 
enough force to move the vertebrae but not 
enough to cause injury. The Activator 
Method Chiropractic Technique is a 
chiropractic treatment method and device 
created by Arlan Fuhr as an alternative to 
manual manipulation of the spine or 
extremity joints. The device is categorized 
as a mechanical force manual assisted 
(MFMA) instrument which is generally 
regarded as a softer chiropractic treatment 
technique.  

Mazes/Word Searches 

 

Mazes will stimulate the right brain while 
word searches will stimulate the left brain. 
Anyone with memory problems will 
improve speaking both out loud.  

Mirror Imagery 

 

This is especially useful with anyone who 
has suffered a stroke. This improves the 
strength of the weaker side brain. This 
strengthens the weaker brain side by 
stimulating the neurons on the weaker area. 
Over time this causes the weak side to 
become much stronger and allows you to 
start moving those areas with more 
certainty. Mirror imagery increases the 
frequency of firing of the brain by 
activation of what we have called the 
somatotopic map. If you put your left hand 
behind a mirror and right hand in front, you 
can trick your brain into believing that the 
reflection of your right hand in the mirror is 
your left. You are now exercising your left 
hand in the brain, particularly if you start to 
move your right hand. It sounds tricky, but 
it works.  
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Olfactory Stimulation 

 

Stimulating smell fires to the brain directly. 
Right nostril fires to right brain, left nostril 
fires to left brain. This may be used to 
stimulate the temporal area of the brain 
directly and helps with memory, and 
recognition. 
Right Hemisphere Imbalance: 
Perform smells in right nostril only. 
Left Hemisphere Imbalance: 
Perform smells in left nostril only.  

OPK Tape Exercises 

 

OPK Tape is a strip of red and white 
striped fabric.  It is moved in certain ways 
in front of the patient depending on the 
doctor’s findings. Movement to the right, 
stimulates the right brain. To the left, 
stimulates the left brain.  The patient may 
also have to perform the alphabet with your 
right arm or wrist or your left arm or wrist.  
This is very powerful stimulation.  

OPK Tape (going up) 

 

This stimulates Dopamine production 
which is very helpful to any of our patients 
who may have tremors or Parkinson’s.  See 
below for a description of OPK Tape 
exercises. 

Peripheral Nerve Rebuilder 
Rehab 

Nerve based electrical stimulation that runs 
at 7.83 hertz and is designed to rehabilitate 
damaged nerve tissue. This is utilized when 
it is felt you have decreased nerve input to 
your legs, feet, or hand. This actually 
rehabilitates the nerves that run from these 
areas to your brain. You have two types of 
nerves, small nerves, and large nerves. The 
smaller nerves will rehabilitate quicker. 
This could cause an increase in some pain. 
The larger nerves take longer to rehabilitate 
because they are larger. But it is these 
larger nerves that start to inhibit pain. So as 
the larger nerves get better and heal you 
should feel no pain due to the fact the 
larger nerves inhibit pain. Also you should 
start to have normal nerve input into your 
feet or hands, and they should begin to 
function better. This therapy wakes up the 
nervous system. 
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Pictures 

 

Familiar pictures or faces stimulate left 
brain. Unfamiliar faces or places stimulate 
right brain.  

Spin Therapy 
 

 

For this therapy, the patient sits in a chair 
that spins. Spinning to the side of the weak 
cerebellum will stimulate that cerebellum 
to fire into the opposite side of the brain. 
You may do this without looking at 
anything in particular initially, and then 
progress to focusing on the same sided 
thumb into the weak cerebellum side 
toward which you are spinning. For a right 
brain deficit you would spin to the left.  For 
a left brain deficit you would spin to the 
right. 
 

Spinal Decompression 

 

The Chattanooga Triton DTS Spinal 
Decompression system offers a non-
surgical alternative to decompressing 
degenerating, bulging and herniated discs 
in the spine.  This technology allows us to 
bypass muscle spasticity and then 
decompress the spinal discs.  This is a very 
effective treatment for those who suffer 
from disc herniations, disc bulges, spinal 
stenosis, pinched nerves and many other 
low back and neck conditions. We will use 
this in conjunction with rehab exercises, 
neurological exercises, laser therapy and 
Acupuncture for a powerful combination of 
multiple modalities that have a superb 
combined effect.  
  

Stroop Test 
 
 

 
 

This is more advanced frontal lobe 
exercise. As the patient is looking at a sheet 
of paper with names of colors highlighted 
in different colors. You may be asked to 
look at the word blue when it’s in a 
different color or you may be asked to read 
the name of colors while they are 
highlighted in different colors. This 
develops better thinking process and 
increases ones attention to detail 
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Swisswing 

Biomechanical Stimulation  
(BMS) 

 

The Swiss Swing device transfers 
mechanical vibrations to nerve tissue, 
connective tissue and muscle tissue at 
frequencies that correspond to natural 
muscle tonus. This principal enables users 
to exercise in a most effective way strength, 
agility and coordination with a minimum of 
effort. This type of stimulation manipulates 
the body’s reflexive reaction to agitations 
in mobility and stability, inducing a stretch 
reflex that causes the muscles to tighten. 
The following beneficial effects of BMS 
have been demonstrated in various clinical 
studies: 

 • Improved agility and coordination 
 • Increased muscle strength 
 • Increased flexibility 
 • Reduced muscle soreness 
 • Reduced muscle injuries 
 • Speeds recovery after exertion 
 • Improved metabolism 
 • Activation of blood circulation 
 • Cellulite reduction 
 • Increased bone mass 

Trigenics 

This is a neuro-kinetic, sensorimotor 
assessment, treatment and training system 
which instantly relieves pain and increases 
strength and movement. The complex 
procedures used in Trigenics® retrains the 
way the brain communicates it’s movement 
and/or pain signals with the muscles of the 
body. The treatments are either manual or 
involve the use of instruments or exercise 
equipment. The beneficial effects are 
instantaneous and seen immediately. 

Ultrasound 

 

This is utilized to provide a deep, muscular 
vibratory sensation to increase the blood 
supply to the involved tissue. If used in the 
continuous mode it will build up heat deep 
down at the muscle and bone interface. In 
acute conditions the pulsed mode is used 
for the deep vibratory effect without the 
heat. During this therapy you may feel very 
little if any sensation at all.  

  



 
 

Vibracussor Therapy 

 

This instrument saturates the tissues with a 
combination of vibration and percussion.  It 
feels great, and helps to increase blood and 
lymph flow in the tissues. It also helps to 
break up adhesions left in the muscles from 
old chronic injuries. Vibration sensation is 
carried through the dorsal spinocerebellar 
pathways and stimulates the cerebellum on 
the same side that it is applied 

Vibration Plate 
 
 

This is a vertical vibration platform that the 
patient stands on. It sends vertical 
vibrations throughout the body helping to 
increase blood and lymph flow throughout 
the body. It results in thousands of reflexive 
muscle reactions per minute leading to 
increased muscle strength and tone.  It is 
also used to increase stimulation to the 
nerves and the cerebellum of the brain.  
The patient stands on a box that vibrates 
slightly while pointing to numbers or letters 
according to the doctors’ findings. This 
numbering system from left or right 
increases the firing of the weaker sided 
cerebellum to fire to the other side of the 
brain. Example, if during your exam, you 
were found to have a weaker left brain and 
weaker right cerebellum you will be 
instructed to stand on the vibration plate 
pointing to numbers on the right side with 
your right hand, or adding a series of 
numbers up to on the right side with your 
right hand. Other exercises can be 
incorporated later.  

Walking or Balance Beam 
 
 
 

This is therapy used when anyone has had 
problems with the march in place test and 
involves walking on a piece of tape on the 
floor (the “balance beam”). This may be a 
later therapy as you improve and will 
retrain your cerebellum and inner ear in 
relation to space. 

Wobble Chair

 

Sit on this chair with your feet flat on the 
floor. Try to keep your chest and upper 
torso steady while you move your hips and 
pelvis in a figure eight pattern. Then begin 
performing reverse figure eights. Spend 3 
minutes each visit performing your wobble 
chair exercises. 

https://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=http://www.nitadances.com/wp-content/uploads/2012/03/royalty-free-balance-beam-clipart-illustration-1048881.jpg&imgrefurl=http://www.nitadances.com/index.php/2012/03/11/the-balance-list-coping-with-a-broken-day/&docid=ngvExuFAySBzrM&tbnid=FWIZPPSu_yUG1M:&w=400&h=391&ei=taIKU_a8KsjQyAHP_4DwBA&ved=0CAIQxiAwAA&iact=c
http://www.google.com/url?sa=t&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&ved=0CAQQjRw&url=http://getbackinline.wordpress.com/tag/wobble-chair/&ei=5ZsKU7OGO7HeyQGCwoG4AQ&usg=AFQjCNHyJyw8ozwRKuOgNjfbox2N-L76AQ&sig2=2vHdqw1usmjgOKk3rEkD7A&bvm=bv.61725948,d.aWc


 
 

 


